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	MINUTES



	Chair
	Tony Rich, Registrar (AHR)

	Present
	Wayne Campbell (Academic Registrar) (WLC) Darren Baker, Customer Services & Marketing Manager (DB)
Paula Rothero (PR), Andrew Nightingale (Director of Estates Management), (AM), Ibby Mehmet, SU President (IM), Saad Gul Mohammed, VP Education (SGM), Lisa Hiscock, VP Welfare & Community, (LH), Phil Macken, VP Sports & Societies (PM), Edison Peng Yan, VP Services & Communication (EPY) 
Craig Stephens, SU Chief Executive (CS) 
Paul Johnston, SU Membership Services Manager (PJ)

	Apologies
	Vivian Insull (Director of Residential Services), Rachel Fletcher, Director of Student Support, (RF)

	Secretary
	Zoe Kent (Administrator – PA to CEO)


	1)
	Introductions
	Ref.
	Init.

	
	
	
	

	
	The group introduced themselves 
	169/2009
	

	
	
	
	

	2)
	Minutes of the previous meeting 
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	The minutes of the last meeting were agreed as a true and accurate record noting that Darren Baker was not present
	170/2009
	

	
	
	
	

	 3) 
	Matters Arising 
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	144/2009 – Accommodation figures – DB informed that figures can be provided if needed. PJ to check with the Sabbatical Officers exactly what figures are required. 
146/2009 – No Waste Graduation – PJ to speak to ARN about a suitable space for storage as the SU now have a good idea how much recyclable waste there will be. 

151/2009 – Equality Walk – IM to follow up.
154/2009 – Multifaith Chaplaincy – RF to report back on changes at the next meeting 

155/2009 – Large Reading Room – IM informed that he has written a new proposal. IM to meet with Robert Butler and keep AHR informed. 
157/2009 – Summer Ball – PJ informed there had been no further complaints or reaction to the letter the SU sent to the local press. 

160/2009 – Disruptive Behaviour – It was noted last year’s Sabbatical officers had not given Student Support the summary of the situation as requested. PR noted that work is ongoing, messages are going out to new students and returning students are being assessed more effectively. PR hoped some literature would be distributed into accommodation about a positive campus community, to also include swine flu information. AHR requested that a review be done after the second year by RF and PR.

163/2009 – Community Social Reps – Clarifying job role difference to RSNs.

It was noted Co-ordinators will receive the rent reductions and will ensure continuity of the Jets year on year.

167/2009 – Ramadan – WLC informed he has been working with the Sports Centre and the Activity Hall has been put aside for this use. PM informed he received no official complaints about disruption to use. WLC noted that some revenue had been lost due to having to reschedule bookings. 
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	4)
	Feedback from meetings 
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	a) Welfare Forum
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	It was noted there is no replacement for Greg Dumbrell currently. Any issues to be reported back to ARN.
	180/2009
	

	
	
	
	

	
	b) Sports Advisory Group
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	There were no minutes available
	181/2009
	

	
	
	
	

	
	 c) Multi-Faith Chaplaincy Centre
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	There were no minutes available 
	182/2009
	

	
	
	
	

	5)
	PCSO
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	It was noted that DKK had met with WLC, AN, GD, RF and PR. 
IM was concerned that International students would be worried about a uniformed presence on campus. He asked whether it would be possible to set up working groups between the University and the Union that a PCSO could attend. WLC noted that if the membership was agreed this could take place. PR was concerned that this would cross over too much with the security meetings that already take place. AHR suggested instead that representatives from the Estates Department, Student Support and the Students Union could hold open forums for any students that wish to attend. IM to meet with WLC outside the meeting to discuss.    
IM asked whether it was possible for the PCSO to not wear uniform but instead be identified by an ID badge. PR and WLC to look into this. PR noted that all International students are told about UK policing so the PCSO shouldn’t just create negative connotations on campus. 

PR asked for any additional information she could include in the welcome talks. 

LH stressed the importance of ensuring the role of PCSO and the security office do not get confused.    
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184/2009

185/2009

186/2009

187/2009
	IM, WLC

PR, WLC



	
	
	
	

	6)
	MFCC
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	AHR noted he had been contacted by the Islamic society re: a more permanent space for prayers to take place. The University is not happy to provide a space for one faith but would look at multifaith options
WLC, AN, RF and Dominic Boyd met with the Islamic society and it was agreed any development should be multifaith.

This would still need to be approved by University Council before it could go ahead and space would need to be identified for it to be built. 
AHR noted there will be a USG meeting on Monday to refresh the University’s capital programme. It was noted Multifaith space is not currently in the capital plan but this will be looked at to see whether these projects would need to be prioritised. AHR said if the Islamic society could raise substantial funds the University may possibly be prepared to match this.
WLC to speak to the Multifaith Chaplaincy re: this ASAP. 
	188/2009
189/2009

190/2009

191/2009
	WLC

	
	
	
	

	7)
	AOB
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	- Student Loans
It was agreed the University/Union will need to be sympathetic to individual cases especially to those loan applications submitted before the 26th June. WLC noted the biggest problem will be gaining proof from people who are in the middle of being assessed. WLC to speak to Student Support about how to evidence information. It was noted the Access to Learning fund could be used if necessary.

IM suggested late fees be waive’d on accommodation. WLC will liaise with the Finance Department about this. 

PR noted that non-means testing is being used at the moment and is not taking into account child support money etc. 

- Student Demographics

PM asked re: the possibility of having early breakdown information on the new intake of students such as age, culture, gender, disabilities etc. AHR to speak to the Admissions department and see what information is available. DB to look at the accommodation figures. 
- Strategic Plan

It was noted Sonia Virdee had met with the SU officers recently re: the fact there is not sufficient Union engagement within the Strategic Plan.
IM and CS to liaise with Sonia to move this forward.

- NSS Feedback

SGM asked if there was any formal procedure departments should follow. WLC stated that there is not but deans of faculties that score the lowest are told to look at their scores and work out why they have scored this way.
WLC to speak to RF outside of the meeting and feed back. WLC to look into the SSS results that have been circulated. WLC to feedback. 

Annual monitoring reports are fed through the staff student liaison committee. 

- The Times University listings

AHR noted that A-Level achievements need to be higher in order to improve figures. This year’s A-Level scores are expected to be slightly better. 

AHR noted that the University does not score well on the NSS survey and that this needs to be worked on. SU to work with WLC on this. 

- Volunteering

LH noted that volunteering has now become accredited and the RSN’s are going to be taking part in a pilot year. This will help towards employability skills etc. WLC noted that this was agreed in principal. 

- Frontrunners

WLC suggested the group read through the formal agreement. Section 6 has not been happening.  
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	8)
	Date and Time of Next Meeting 
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	The date and time of the next meeting will be 26th November at 14.00pm
	201/2009
	


